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October 1, 2024 
 
 
Jacob Meckler 
America First Legal Foundation 
foia@aflegal.org 
 

Re: FOIL Request 24F0360 
 
Dear Jacob Meckler: 
 
I am an Assistant District Attorney in New York County assigned to be the Records 
Access Officer in connection with your request under the Freedom of Information Law 
(FOIL). The request was received by this office via email on June 3, 2024. I write today 
to update you on your request.  
 
The order which I placed for records potentially responsive to your request is still being 
processed. As noted previously, I am informed that it will take some time to process that 
order. Please note, if I locate potentially responsive records, they must then be reviewed 
for responsiveness to your request; any responsive records will then be reviewed for a 
determination as to whether they fall under any exception to disclosure pursuant to FOIL. 
Given the number of other requests we receive, and the amount of time it is taking to 
review, them I estimate I will need a least another 30 days for yours. You can expect a 
determination or an update of that process on or before November 1, 2024. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
/s/ Todd Fitch 
 
Todd Fitch 
Assistant District Attorney 
Records Access Officer 
 
 


